

Ref: U:\PDC\Y7 Road safety
October 2017

Dear Parents/Guardians,

On Monday 9 October, all boys in Year 7 will receive a presentation on Road Safety, as part of their Personal Development Curriculum (PDC). This talk is being presented by a Lincolnshire Road Safety Officer. The presentation will last for 1 hour and the boys will be given various information including:

- Specific examples of typical poor behaviour resulting in collisions involving youngsters in Grantham
- Looking at cycling road signs, helmets and cycle maintenance
- The importance of a cycle helmet
- Be safe, be seen when it's dark!
- Pedestrians and railway crossings
- · Passenger safety in vehicles

This presentation will be aimed at increasing students' knowledge and skills in order to stay safer on the roads. This will be an informative presentation and as a result we hope the Year 7 boys will gain an increased awareness and knowledge of different traffic environments and develop an understanding of the behaviour and attitudes that have an influence on road safety.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Miss Kassie Leek

Head of PHSE/Citizenship